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Mayor Michelle Pittman called the meeting to order at 7:20pm and announced a quorum.  Council Members present were Jo Ann Wilson, Jeff Becraft, and Tim Robison, and Ronnie Moore.  Dawn Davis was absent.  Staff Present: City Secretary Angie Young, and City Attorney Tim Sralla
Citizen David Wilson gave the invocation and Mayor Pittman led the assembly in the pledge of allegiance.  

Citizens Presentations and Public Input for Future Agenda Items
Julie Weldon thanked the city council and the mayor for their action on the Capital Improvement Plan.
Kenny Crenshaw spoke to the current problem with the water and asked for information

Sam Eason presented a petition for rollback election.  He also spoke to the recall of the request for an Attorney General opinion in the matter of the hiring of a City Administrator and related items and questioned the governing body’s action on it.

Announcements from Mayor and Council Members
Mayor Pittman asked if those in attendance would help stack the chairs after the meeting so that the room is ready for the elections the next morning.  Council Member Wilson thanked Citizen Don Mallory for his work at the Veteran’s Park and Council Member Moore for his work at the Police Station and other projects around town.  She also noted that if it rains on Halloween they will move the trick or treating to the Community Center, and also asked for donations of candy.  She also announced the Veteran’s Day program on the 14th of November at the Veteran’s Park at 11:00am, followed by hot dogs in the Family Park and a chili cook off.  
Consent Agenda

Council Member Wilson made a motion to approve the minutes of the October 8th, 2015 council meeting.  Council Member Becraft seconded the motion.  All voted aye, the motion carried.  
Old Business
City Secretary gave an update on the re-survey of the Norman property.  Mr. Edwards of Tommy Edwards surveying is going to be meeting with Mr. Norman to get more specific on the points before beginning the survey.  
The city clean up dates is October 30-31st and November 6-7.  There will be a dumpster at the Fire Hall.  There will be a city worker there to verify residency.  These dates will also be put on the website. 

Mayor Pittman addressed the changes needed to the carport variance request.  It is actually a special use permit that is being sought and there has been no follow up after the carports are finished.  She said the ordinance needs to be amended to include a final review.  City Secretary Young explained the process as explained by the city’s plan review and inspection company.  Council Member Moore made a motion to refer the matter the Planning and Zoning Board to be amended.  Council Member Robison seconded the motion.  All voted aye, the motion carried. 
City Attorney Tim Sralla addressed the maintenance of city easements.  He stated if they are not I the city at the time the plat is filed and there is no reference to who owns them the either the developer will retain the easements or the county will take it in.  He said when the city annexed Bywell those easements became city owned.  He also noted that while the city has the authority to mow and maintain them it is the surface owner’s duty.  He went on to say the drainage ditches do belong to the city and that any time the water exceeds the boundaries of the easement it is the cities responsibility to correct the problem.  Council Member Robison said it would not take much to clear out the culverts and that they need to be maintained now.  
Mayor Pittman addressed the library contract.  She noted that it was approved in the budget.  City Secretary Young explained that they were asking to be allowed to spend the money on something other than what was originally asked for.  Council member Moore said we really need to get this done for them.  Council Member Wilson said as long as it is budgeted then she is oaky with it.  Council Member Wilson made a motion to approve the contract.  City Secretary Young said the intent of the contract originally was to use the fund to pay for new computers and now they are asking to use it elsewhere.  Council Member Moore seconded the motion.  All vote aye, the motion carried.  

Citizen Deborah Becraft addressed the needs for the Veteran’s Day program.  She noted that the hot dogs and buns and music ear all donated.  They are asking to rent a port a potty for approximately $350.00.  Mayor Pittman noted that this amount was included in the budget.
New Business
Citizen Deborah Becraft said there are too many other events that all take place on the same weekend as the Fall Festival and inquired about moving it to another time.  Council Member Moore made a motion to move the Fall Festival to the first weekend in October.  Council Member Robison seconded the motion.  All voted aye, the motion carried.  
Citizen Tommie Eason addressed painting the Senior Center building.  She said they will have donated paint and volunteers to paint the wood around the windows and doors.  Mayor Pittman asked what day, to which Ms. Eason replied it would be November 7th.  Council Member Robison said it is a good idea to get a release.  City Attorney Sralla agreed but said it is not required.  Council Member Robison made a motion to allow volunteers to paint the Senior Center and to have them sign a release.  Council Member Wilson seconded the motion.  All voted aye, the motion carried.  

Council Member Moore said he would like to see the city do a Thanksgiving dinner like we did last year.  Mayor Pittman asked for a date Council Member Moore said it would have to be November 21st, from 11:00am – 3:00pm.  Council Member Moore made the motion to set the date and see what could be donated for this.  Council Member Becraft seconded the motion.  All vote aye, the motion carried.  

Council Member Wilson noted there are some repairs that need to b mead at the Veteran’s Park, the eternal flame is broken and the base is missing, this needs to be repaired before the Veteran’s Day celebration.

Mayor Pittman said there are some students that would like to do a mural project or a bench in the park maybe and they are looking for ideas.  Mayor Pittman suggested the Parks Board pick this up and work with them.
Council Member Moore made a motion to accept the resignation of Debbie Stewart from the Parks & Recreation Board.  Council Member Robison seconded the motion.  All voted aye, the motion carried.

Sgt Pennington addressed the 2000 Chevy pickup that was impounded.  HE said the owner was arrested and notices were sent and the owner responded that they are not going to pay the fees and would rather sign the title over.  City Attorney said that state law says we can use the truck but our city ordinance says it must be sold at auction and that the city can buy it but a minimum bid must be placed on it.  Sgt. Pennington said it would be used as an incident vehicle to place barricades and carry equipment.  
Council Member Wilson made a motion to move forward with the adjusting the employee payroll schedule and also getting quotes on using a payroll service.  Council Member Robison seconded the motion.  All voted aye, the motion carried. 
Mayor Pittman said Bureau Veritas does not do fire plan review and we will need someone to do this.  Jason Miller has done them in the past but we need some sort of engagement letter along with a fee schedule to continue using his service.  Mayor Pittman will ask him for these things.
Council Member Moore made a motion to accept the resignation of the court clerk, Sherrie Dast.  Council Member Robison seconded the motion.  All vote aye, the motion carried.

Council Member Wilson said the new court clerk should report to the City Secretary.  Mayor Pittman said the clerk reports to the judge except for administrative things.  Council member Robison asked if this position could be part time.  Sgt. Pennington noted there are some issues with Copsync and the court software system and said he would get quotes on Court Sync.  Mayor Pittman asked what kind of hours are being suggested.  Council Member Robison suggested 11:00am – 5:00pm.  City Attorney Sralla recommended that the police not be involved in the courts duties and it is also good have the clerk be certified.  Council Member Robison made a motion to make the court clerk hours 11:00am – 5:00pm.  Council Member Moore seconded the motion.  Council Member Wilson voted nay, all other voted aye.  The motion carried.  
Council Member asked about the job description for the Public Works Director.  Council Member Robison said he thinks maybe they should start as a foreman and work up to director.  Mayor Pittman said we could call it a Maintenance Supervisor until they are off the six month probation period.  Council Member Moore made a motion to change the title to Supervisor of Public Works for the first six months and then Director, with a mandatory drug test.  Council Member Becraft seconded the motion.  All voted aye, the motion carried. 

City Secretary Angie Young gave the update on filling the position of Administrative Assistant.  She noted that four applicants were called and one had taken another job, one gave a bad call back number, and two never called back at all.  None of the applicants had utility billing experience.  She said Julie Rutherford has been filling the position on a contract labor basis for the past 3 months and has done well in learning the payment process, the billing process, and assisting with permits.  She also passed a background test and had begun updating the Community Review.  City Secretary Young said she recommended Ms. Rutherford.  
Executive Session

At 9:14pm council convened into Executive Session.  At 11:19 council reconvened into regular session.  Council Member Wilson made a motion that a fact sheet relative to taxes be placed on the city website.  Council Member Robison seconded the motion.  All voted aye, the motion carried.  

Future Agenda Items

Council Member Robison asked to put on the next agenda a review of the 2016 budget and possibly freezing spending and also a water quality report.  Council member Wilson encouraged Mayor Pittman to put some of her ideas on the agenda 

Adjourn

There being no further business, at 11:21pm Council Member Moore made a motion to adjourn.  Council Member Wilson seconded the motion.  All voted aye, the motion carried.
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